
 
 

Memo 
To: Board of Trustees  
From:  Dr. Devin Stephenson, President 
Date: March 28, 2023 
Re: President’s Evaluation 2022-2023 
 
 
The Board of Trustees must annually evaluate the President’s performance. Enclosed is the 2022-2023 
Presidential Evaluation form, which will be available to the Trustees for completion in OnBoard. The evaluation 
will open on April 18, 2023, and close shortly before the May Board of Trustees meeting. Each Trustee will 
receive updates through email and OnBoard when the evaluation is open and when it will close. Resources to 
support answering the final questions in the evaluation will also be available to the Trustees in OnBoard.  
 


